Greater Manchester Orienteering Activities

Minutes of the 27th Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 18th April 2013

 South Manchester Quaker Meeting House, 82 Wythenshawe Road, Northenden 
PRESENT

Caroline Barcham, Sue Birkinshaw, John Britton, Grahame Crawshaw, Irene Crawshaw, Phil Ellis, Kath Etherden, 

Martin Green, Andrew Gregory, Margaret Gregory, Alan Heron, Peter Lomas, 

1. APOLOGIES

Pete Kidd, Stuart Igoe, Frank Rose, Kath Rose, Ian P Watson

2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE 2012 AGM
Accepted as a true record. Proposed by Margaret Gregory. Seconded by Caroline Barcham

3. ANNUAL REPORTS

3.1 CHAIRPERSON

The full report from Sue Birkinshaw has been sent for publication in both club newsletters. 

Sue explained that whilst demand for new POCs and requests for improvements to existing ones seems never ending, information on actual usage of the courses is very difficult to determine. 

Two major innovations have been implemented during the last year. A review of all the existing courses was undertaken, and 6 orienteers from MDOC and SELOC were employed to assess every aspect of the courses and attempt to establish links with park rangers etc. When a request for a new POC is received, a Project Manager is appointed and is paid to take responsibility for every aspect of the task. 

GMOA has sent out two newsletters this year, a second update of the POC leaflet is being produced in the near future, posters are being sent to each park and the website is being improved.

Two other projects are under consideration, downloadable maps and using QR (or similar alternatives) codes.

Sue finished by thanking the small band of volunteers who take on this work as well as the ongoing tasks of accounts, enquiries, map printing, and regular maintenance.

Andrew Gregory commended Sue for her brief, concise report. 

3.2 HONORARY TREASURER

Grahame Crawshaw circulated the Financial Report and Balance Sheet as at 31st March 2013 for discussion. A reduction in income from maintenance contracts (reduced from £240 to £50 per POC), and substantial payments to the reviewers (£4000) led to a small overall deficit this year. Projects to install new POCs at Alderley Edge, Meriton Road (Handforth) and Macclesfield Forest brought in £2300. Answering questions from the floor, Grahame gave a brief explanation of the payments made to the reviewers and project managers. John B confirmed that project management work is open to all members of MDOC and SELOC not just members of the committee. Margaret Gregory asked if an outline of the project management role could be provided for publishing in the club newsletters and Caroline Barcham agreed to do this.

3.3 ADOPTION OF THE AUDITED ACCOUNTS

Grahame has received written confirmation from the auditor - Andrew Addis - that the accounts are in order. 

The financial reports were accepted. Proposed by Alan Heron. Seconded by Phil Ellis

4. OPERATIONAL REPORTS
4.1 MAINTENANCE

Pete Lomas submitted a written report in which he underlined the importance of the voluntary maintenance work done by Jim Nightingale, Phil Ellis and the team of postwatchers who, throughout 2012, made nearly 100 visits to ensure that all POCs are up to standard in spite of the problems caused by the maintenance status of paying and non-paying authorities. GMOA provides a vast network of POCs throughout Greater Manchester and the fringe areas, which would not be possible without the support of the volunteers. Nearly all of the current volunteers have agreed to carry on for 2013 but 7 areas are still without postwatchers. Requests for postwatchers will be published in MDOC and SELOC club newsletters. John Britton described two websites for volunteers where possible postwatchers may be found and the committee will look at this possibility at a future committee meeting.

Suggestions from the floor for attracting new postwatchers included, reducing the number of visits per year, asking members who live near parks to become postwatchers, using dog walkers who use the parks frequently and training people how to install posts. The committee will discuss these further at a later date.

4.2 MAP PRINTING AND ENQUIRIES

John Britton circulated the spreadsheets by e-mail. It has been a busy year printing wise and the Nestle scheme (now discontinued) has proved moderately successful, and should encourage GMOA to look at similar schemes in the future. John gave a brief comparison of the printing costs of the old and new printers explaining that the increased cost of printing maps on the new printer will hopefully reduce but the introduction of waterproof paper will also add to the cost. 

There followed a brief discussion about offering a map laminating service.

4.3 POC DEVELOPMENT

Sue circulated brief details of developments undertaken during the year:  5 new POCs installed, 3 others are in preparation or almost ready for use, 6 courses have been updated or re-planned, 1 request for a Wigan park (Lilford) to be included in the GMOA scheme and the possibility of several new Courses in Rochdale parks.

4.4 AREA REVIEWS

Caroline circulated a summary of the reports of nearly 60 reviews completed with only 3 reports left to come in. Similar issues occurred in most of the reports:

Mapping and map paperwork – John gave a brief explanation of the mapping issues and possible ways forward. Reviewers have been invited to become involved in the mapping issues they have identified in their areas, but it is likely that mapping projects will take at least a year to complete. John is updating the map paperwork.

Publicity – Most parks expressed the need to advertise the existence of POCs available for use and where the maps are available from. The committee has agreed to provide full colour posters to each park on which individual information can be written. These will be sent out when contact information is confirmed. Changes to both the GMOA and BOF websites will be made as soon as possible.

Contacts – Reviewers have been updating the contacts information that, unfortunately, changes very quickly. Postwatchers will be asked to pass on information about changes for their park contacts to Pete or Phil. When all the information is available, Phil and Pete will pass back any relevant information of changes to their park(s) that have been identified by the reviews.

There followed a discussion on the potential use of mobile phone technology for individuals using POCs and for GMOA in providing feedback on usage levels of our courses. This requires a web site where course owners define the controls for each course and where users upload split times collected on their mobile phone, and a phone app to enable users to download the course details, collect the splits and upload them. 

A number of possibilities exist for the mobile-phone "dibbing " process, involving the use of QR codes, NFC chips, photo-recognition or GPS proximity. John has been in touch a number of people working on similar projects – including Mike Hamilton at BOF - but there are currently few signs of co-ordinated progress.

The review process is seen as ongoing. Another review is scheduled in two years time.

4.5 PUBLICITY

Most publicity issues discussed earlier, however, it was agreed that a Publicity Officer would be a welcome addition to the committee.

Margaret Gregory expressed her admiration for the huge amount of work undertaken by GMOA

The above reports were all accepted. Proposed by Margaret Gregory. Seconded by Alan Heron

5. PROPOSALS DULY NOTIFIED – None received

6. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

All officers were elected unopposed:

CHAIR: 

Sue Birkinshaw 

Proposed by Kath Etherden. Seconded by Andrew Gregory

VICE CHAIR

John Britton

Proposed by Irene Crawshaw. Seconded by Phil Ellis.

HON TREASURER
Grahame Crawshaw
Proposed by Caroline Barcham. Seconded by Peter Lomas

HON SECRETARY
Irene Crawshaw

Proposed by Andrew Gregory. Seconded by Kath Etherden

7. ELECTION OF TWO COMMITTEE MEMBERS
Caroline Barcham
Proposed by Irene Crawshaw. Seconded by Peter Lomas

Kath Etherden

Proposed by Andrew Gregory. Seconded by Peter Lomas

Elected unopposed.

Pete Lomas was co-opted on to the committee. Proposed by Sue Birkinshaw. Seconded by Caroline Barcham

The chairs of MDOC and SELOC are also invited to attend committee meetings.

8. APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY AUDITOR FOR 2013/14

Andrew Addis is willing to continue as auditor. The meeting was in agreement with this.

9. A.O.B. – None

The meeting closed at 9.20pm

Minutes taken by Irene Crawshaw

The Next committee meeting will be on Thursday 9th May 2013. John Britton gave his apologies.
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